
 
 
Friday 24th January 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
We are very proud of our team of gymnasts this week who competed against other schools in Frodsham 
and Ellesmere Port, coming in fourth place overall! They were extremely dedicated to pracƟcing and 
learning their rouƟnes and they all performed the best they ever had on the day. Well done team! 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Year 6 parents aƩended the SATs informaƟon meeƟng this week, which was very informaƟve. The notes 
have been sent via email and the revision books are available to order.  
 

Parents of children who are hoping to start the Sacramental programme of First Holy Communion this 
year, met this week to discuss what the programme will involve. The first session will be on the 1st 
February. 
 

Jubilee Year 
This year is the Jubilee Year, the Year of Hope. We have enjoyed launching this in school, learning about 
what this means and things that we can do to take part.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Following in the footsteps of Jesus, we learn, love and laugh together 



 
Regular Reading 
 
Thank you to the children who have been reading regularly this week. Please can you ensure that All 
children read at least 3 Ɵmes a week, even the older children, and record when they have read in their 
reading diary or log.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please see dates below for future events.  
 
 
Thank you for your conƟnued support. 
 
Nic Jevons 
Deputy Head Teacher 
 



 

 

 

Little Church 

Come and join us at LiƩle Church on Sunday 26th January during 11am mass where we will be carrying 
out some acƟviƟes about this week's Gospel. 

 

QR codes 

AƩendance 
Overall AƩendance this week 87.97%.  
 
Across the school, 55 minutes of learning Ɵme was lost this week through late arrivals. 

Don’t underesƟmate the importance of  
100% aƩendance. Even one day missed  can have  
an effect on learning. 
 
98% aƩendance means 4 school days missed 
95% aƩendance means 10 school days missed 
90% aƩendance means 19 school days missed 
80% aƩendance means 38 school days missed 
5 minutes late each day means 3 school days missed 
 
Please be aware that requests for children to take holidays during term Ɵme will be classed as an 
unauthorised absence. 
 
Please be aware that unauthorised absences that exceed 5 school days during term Ɵme will receive a 
fixed penalty noƟce (FPN). 

Lower than 90% 
AƩendance 
 
Class 1 
Class 2 
Class 5 
Class 6 
 
 

90-95% AƩendance 
 
 
RecepƟon 

96-100% 
AƩendance 
 
Class 3 
Class 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Facebook Page 

             St. Luke’s Catholic Primary School Frodsham 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Twitter Page  

@stlukesfrodsham 



 

 

St Luke’s Lion Cubs 
We loved seeing our St. Luke's Lion Cubs again this week. Come and join us again next week!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary 2025 
Phonics Workshop—3.30pm Wednesday 29th January 

Individual & sibling photographs— Tuesday 4th February  

MulƟplicaƟon MeeƟng—3.30pm Thursday 6th February 

Spring Half Term—School closes on 14th February and reopens on 24th February  

Spring Parents Evening— 12th & 13th March 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Marigold Class 

English 

We have started our new book this week, The Dragon Machine. We have 
been predicƟng what the story might be about and wriƟng a story about 
dragons for our cold task.  

 

Maths 

Year 2 have started learning about money and how to make different amounts using the coins we have. 
Year 1 have been learning about numbers to 20 and what this looks like on a tens frame. RecepƟon have 
been learning numbers to 10 and how to make them in different ways.  

 

Science 

We started to learn about seeds and bulbs and how they change over the course of their life. We went on 
a hunt around school to see if we could find any seeds or bulbs and what they might be for.  

 

History 

We have started our topic, The Great Fire of London. We used different sources, including books, pic‐
tures, artefacts and a diary, to see what we could find out about the fire and how it started. We present‐
ed the facts in our own way so we could remember them. 

 

Vines and Branches 

We have been learning about the temptaƟon of Jesus and how we might be tempted in our lives. We 
wrote a prayer asking for help when we feel tempted.  

 

 



 

 

Tulip Class 
In Maths this week, Year 4 were very excited to start their new workbook, developing their knowledge of 
mulƟplicaƟon to looking at factor pairs and making numbers 10, and 100 Ɵmes larger. Year 3 are working 
hard at their mulƟplicaƟon too, applying their knowledge of the 4 Ɵmes table to progress to their 8s. 
 
In English, we have read a few pages of ‘Stone Age Boy’ and have used role play to consider the thoughts 
and feelings of Joe and Om, comparing their experiences and how things are different. We used this to 
recap speech punctuaƟon, and started creaƟng dialogue to show their relaƟonship. Year 4 took their 
speech to the next level, adding detail about each character.  
 
This week we started a new Geography topic: ‘Why do people live near volcanoes?’ To kick off the term, 
we looked at the layers of the Earth and their key properƟes, including the inner core, outer core, mantle 
and crust. 
 
In Science, we conducted an experiment to determine which surfaces had more or less fricƟon. We 
discussed why fair tesƟng was important, and worked in groups to test our predicƟons and record the 
results. We concluded that the less fricƟon there was, the further and quicker objects travelled. 
 
Our final swimming session did not disappoint, as both years had the chance to take part in lifesaving 
skills! We wore pyjamas and were taught some key aspects of self-rescue, as well as helping others. To end 
the session, we pracƟced swimming through ‘waves’ which we thoroughly enjoyed. 
 
In Art this week, we began our new topic looking at the work of Vincent Van Gogh, discovering some of his 
most famous painƟngs and forming our own opinions about them. We looked at his Self Portrait, Starry 
Night, Café Terrace, and more! We recreated some of his styles and paƩerns too. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Bluebell Class 
We have had a great week in Bluebell class with so many wonderful learning opportuniƟes and 
achievements to celebrate.  

AŌer compleƟng our previous unit in English, it was Ɵme to start exploring our new genre. On Monday, we 
discovered our new text was linked to Norse Mythology and we explored why myths were wriƩen before 
invesƟgaƟng the different layers on the Yggdrasil Tree. We really enjoyed working in partners to retrieve 
informaƟon from different texts and found lots of new facts and informaƟon that leŌ us wondering what 
our new text will be about. Throughout the week, we have thoroughly enjoyed wriƟng our own myth (as 
part of our independent wriƟng task) and researching more about this interesƟng world. 

FracƟons has been a big focus in maths for both year groups this week. Year 5 have been working on 
ordering and comparing different fracƟons (including mixed and improper), whilst Year 6 have been 
working on mulƟplying and dividing fracƟons. It has been great to see so many people working hard to 
master the strategies and work towards applying to worded and reasoning problems.  

In our Personal Development lesson this week, we read a book called 'The Only Way is Badger'. The 
underlying theme of the book was all about freedom of speech and it led onto a great class discussion 
about how people's words can impact on others (both posiƟvely and negaƟvely). AŌer reading the book, 
the class were asked to create a comic strip about what they think would have happened next (aŌer 
Badger realised his mistake). There were lots of good ideas and excellent creaƟons.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Award winners 

Well done to this week’s award winners… 

Please note we can only invite parents/carers of headteacher and subject award winners 

                                          Headteacher Awards                                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     Subject Awards                                                                          Pride Award                                                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Award winners 

Well done to this week’s award winners… 

Please note we can only invite parents/carers of headteacher and subject award winners 

Sports Superstars  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gymnastic Competition 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


